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I’m an 11-Year-Old: Get Me Out of 
Here!!! 
Our upper juniors have risen to the task 
of entertaining us all with their 
performances this week.  I’m an 11-Year-
Old: Get me Out of Here was a hilarious 
play with singing, dancing and laughter.  
It was performed to two packed out 
audiences and I received numerous 
complements about the children and their 
performances on the evenings from many 
folk who were lucky enough to see the show.  Here’s a written comment 
received by Mr Allen that sums up what many people thought: 
‘Please pass on that I thought that the show was absolutely brilliant. We laughed from start to finish. I 
could point out something each and every one of the kids did well! They were exceptional and the dance 
together at the end made me all emotional!  Fabulous creation and the effort the staff went to was 
ridiculous! Amazing! Xxx’ 
Thank you also to everyone who bought a raffle ticket on one of the evenings, the money raised will go a 
long way towards financing the equipment we hired for the show. 
 
Class 4 Yomp to a Local Landmark  
This week Class 4 visited Stoodley Pike. We had a fantastic 
day on Wednesday walking up to Stoodley Pike to enhance 
our geography topic. The children didn't let the weather stop 
them having an adventure and enjoy the beautiful 
surroundings. We were able to spot and draw the features of 
a mountain and use our compasses to direct us. All the 
children did us proud and completed the 4 mile trek with a 
smile on their faces. I think the ice lollies helped! 
 
Wise Words from the Fire Service when they Visited Year 5 
Matt and Tay from Halifax Fire service visited Class 
5, where they spoke about the importance of putting 
together a fire safety plan as a family so that you are 
all clear about what to do in the event of a fire. They 
asked children to test their smoke alarms at home 
and if you need any, you can contact Halifax Fire 
Station who will come out and fit them for free. They 
also spoke about how to keep safe around reservoirs 
and the importance of always wearing a seatbelt.  A 
very useful and informative afternoon. 
 
School Council Fundraising  
Thank you to everyone who supported the School Council’s bun sale this week.  It was very much 
appreciated.  The money raised will be put towards the children’s wish to create a quiet area in the 
playground. 
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Class 3 Visit Stump Cross Caverns 

Class 3 headed to Stump Cross Caverns yesterday where 
they went to consolidate their learning on rocks, fossils and 
The Stone Age. They learnt a lot about the caves including 
features such as stalactites, stalagmites and the many 
different formations, that all had names that linked to their 
shape.  Class 3 also wowed the instructor with their fossil 
knowledge and then ordered a variety of fossils based on their 
age and got a clean sweep 5/5! Very impressive Class 3.  
 
Class R Pull in a Bumper Harvest  
Reception Class planted potatoes, garlic and onions a while 
ago and this week they harvested their crops.  They were 
thrilled to see that both the onions and garlic had grown well and they had a 
BUMPER crop of potatoes!  Well done you green fingered lot! 
 
A Message from the School Office about School Money 
As we are approaching the end of the school year and some of you will be 
moving up to new schools, please can we ask that you clear any finance arrears 
by Wednesday next week.  Please check your School Money accounts and clear 
any outstanding trip money and also pay for any meals up to Friday 21st July.  
Many thanks for your support with this. 
 
Clubs 
Just a reminder that there will be no clubs in the final week. 
 
School Opening Hours from September – A Reminder. 
After consulting all stakeholders about my proposal to change the official time the school opens from 8.55 
to 8.45, I have decided to go ahead with this change.  I have received a very small number of questions 
about this proposal, mainly centred around whether the bell will go even earlier.  As you will be aware, the 
bell currently goes at 8.45, but we have a ‘soft start’ for 10 minutes before we officially begin. 
To answer this question, we plan to ring the bell a few minutes before 8.45.  Please note however, that the 
pupil doors will close at 8.45 and any children arriving after this time will have to use the main entrance. 
Punctuality is very important, so please aim to have your child at school a few minutes before 8.45 from 
September. I hope that this makes sense.   
 

This week’s Achievement goes to ……… 
 

Stars of the Week: 

   

Class R:  All Reception Class  Class 1:  Blossom           Class 3:  Alex   

Class 4:  Arthur, Holly   Class 5:  Jenson         
     

Writers of the Week:  

 

Class R:  Harry    Class 1:  Rory        Class 3:  Cooper   

Class 4:  William      Class 5: Lucy   

                   
 

Events for the week commencing 17th July 2023:  

Monday:  Class 5 Knowsley Safari Park  

Tuesday:  Sports Day 

Wednesday:  Class 2 trip to The National Emergency Services Museum 

Thursday:  Year 6 Leavers Service in Church    

Friday:  School Closes for Summer    


